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Our condolences
We would like to take this time to express our 
condolences to Mavis and Malcolm Ball and 
family. Mavis and Mal are long-time residents of 
Gold Bar. Their youngest son, Brad Ball
(44 years), passed away July 1, as a result of inju-
ries sustained in a traffi c accident. Brad and his 
brothers, Blake and Blair, grew up in Gold Bar, 
where Blake and his family now reside.

Our condolences also go out to Eunice, who 
lost her husband, Frank Tulodziecki, on 
August 28, after 42 years together. Frank was 
a past-treasurer and also served as President of 
Gold Bar from 1994-96.

CANVASSERS NEEDED  
for the Gold Bar Community League Fall 
Membership Drive!

After receiving input from our community 
league members, the Gold Bar Community 
League would like to canvas for memberships 
door to door again this fall. Last year we were 
unable to canvas due to a shortage of canvass-
ers. If you would like to see memberships sold 
door to door, please consider canvassing a 
route. A route has, on average, only 25 homes!

For more information or to sign up for a route, 
please contact Karen at 780-465-7294 or 
bklball@telus.net

If you require a membership prior to the Fall 
Drive (hockey registration requires the 2008/09 
membership, or if you are interested in 
Edmonton Eskimo Game Day (see article), 
please contact Karen.

Our membership prices have stayed the same: 
Seniors $2.00, Adults $10.00, and 
Families $15.00.

Annual COMMUNITY 
BREAKFAST A Success
A huge thank you goes to Jerry Purpur, our 
Community League treasurer, for running the 
annual pancake breakfast on Sunday July 20th

at Gold Bar Hall on my behalf. With the help 
of Jerry’s wife Linda, Lorna Abramic, Lise and 
Bob Allman, April Sellar, Hilary Sellar, Charlie 
Phills, and our summer green shack leaders 
Sarah and Faye, a delicious breakfast was 
served and the kids enjoyed some fun activi-
ties. Thank you to all who helped out, and to 
all who attended.

We received a lot of compliments on the 
breakfast sausages - they were made at the 
“Butcher Block” (their sign says “M & C 
Meats”), in the strip mall directly east of Home 
Depot in Sherwood Park.

Trudy Berry, Social Director 

Scout Fall Bottle Drive
Beavers, Cubs and Scouts will be doing their 
Fall Bottle Drive on Saturday, October 
4, 2008. This is a good opportunity to clean 
out your garage or basement of empty bottles 
and cans. The money raised is used to offset 
the cost of fi eld trips and camps for the youth. 
Thank you for continuing to support the 
Scouts groups with your generous donation 
of bottles and cans.

October 4 is EDMONTON ESKIMO 
Community League Game Day
When you buy your 2008/09 Community 
League Membership, you qualify to purchase a 
bronze seat and food & beverage for $19. (value 
$37) for the October 4th, 5:00 p.m. game against 
the Winnipeg Blue Bombers. You will also qualify 
to enter to win seats at a Green & Gold VIP Club 
table. Purchase tickets in advance (cheque or cash) 
and in person with your 2008/09 Comunity League 
membership card until September 30th at: 
EFCL offi ces, (south side) 7103 - 105 St.
Community Services, (west end) 10030 - 167 St.
or until October 3rd at: 
Edmonton Eskimos Ticket Offi ce, 9023 - 111 Ave.

Your 2008/09 Community League Membership 
card must be presented to purchase tickets.

Indoor Soccer Registration
Registration for indoor soccer is taking place 
on Sunday, September 7 at Capilano Hall, 
10810-54 st from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Please remember to bring the following:
• Healthcare card
• Birth Certifi cate
• 3 cheques
• Community League Membership (available for 
 purchase at the hall)

Beaver Hills Public Notice
Condensate Processing Project
Beaver Hills Processing GP Inc. plans to build and 
operate the “Beaver Hills Condensate Process-
ing Project” (CPP), located in the existing heavy 
industrial area approximately 3 km west of Sher-
wood Park. The purpose of this project is to process 
hydrocarbon streams to produce diesel, gasoline, 
improved condensate, hydrogen and benzene. 
Beaver Hills welcomes questions and comments. 
To learn more about the Beaver Hills CPP: 
• visit the Beaver Hills CPP website at: 
 http://www.bhprocessing.com
 For questions, click on “Contact Us”
• toll-free 1-866-939-4772

Ladies Curling
Join the WEDNESDAY MORNING LADIES 
CURLING for a fun league at the Ottewell 
Curling Club, 4205-102 Avenue.
For information call Marie at 780-929-5473 or 
e-mail marie.sather@yahoo.camarie.sather@yahoo.ca
No experience necessary, individuals and teams 
welcome. Registration is September 10 at 
9:30 a.m. at the curling rink.



Upcoming BINGO Dates
Please check your calendars to see if you 
can volunteer for any of these upcoming Bingo 
dates:

PARKWAY
Sunday, October 26, 2008 - SPECIAL
Sunday, December 14, 2008

FORT ROAD
Thursday, October 2, 2008
Tuesday, Noveber 18, 2008

As always, your help is appreciated by the Gold 
Bar Community.

Cycling Mommas and 
Fitness, Fun and Fellowship
Cycling Mommas
Cycling Mommas welcomes women of all ages 
and cycling abilities to join in the fun and chal-
lenge of riding through the river valley trails and 
parks this fall. Registration for our 10-week ses-
sion is on Thursday, September 4 at 9:30 am at 
Grace United Church, 6215 - 104 Ave. The cost 
is $30.00 with childcare included. Please note 
that childcare spaces are limited so come early 
to secure your spot. 

This group rides on Tuesday and Thursday 
mornings, and when the weather turns too cold 
or snowy for riding our bikes, we go for a brisk 
walk instead. For more details or late registra-late registra-
tion inquiriestion inquiries, please call Sandra Rosychuk at 
780-466-9542.

Fitness, Fun and Fellowship
Fitness, Fun and Fellowship, a fi tness class for 
women of all ages and fi tness levels, invites 
YOU to join this fall! Registration for our 10-
week fall session will take place on Wednes-
day, September 10 at 9:30 am at Grace United 
Church, 6215 - 104 Ave. 

Fees for the Monday class are only $30; the fi rst 
class is September 15. Fees for the Wednesday 
class, with childcare providedchildcare provided, are only $40; the 
fi rst class is September 17. Both classes are fol-
lowed by coffee time. 

For more detailed information, please call Holly 
Bishop at 780-466-5907 or Sandra Rosychuk at 
780-466-9542 and they will be happy to answer 
any questions you may have.

City of Edmonton 
FREE ADMISSION DAY!
On Sunday, September 28th, Edmontonians 
are invited to enjoy FREE ADMISSION DAY at FREE ADMISSION DAY at FREE ADMISSION DAY
City owned and operated Attractions and select 
Leisure, Sport and Fitness facilities to celebrate 
recreation in the City of Edmonton! Free admis-
sion to these sites will be full of fun and enter-
tainment for the entire family. All activities will 
take place between 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.

Attractions & Cultural Facilities
• Fort Edmonton Park
• John Janzen Nature Centre
• John Walter Museum
• Valley Zoo
• City Arts Centre

Arenas
• Callingwood Arena (A)
• Castledowns Arena (A)
• Clairview Arena (A)
• Confederation Arena
• Kinsmen Arena

Golf Courses
• Riverside Golf Course
• Rundle Park
• Victoria Golf Course and Driving Range

Sport, Fitness & Leisure CentresSport, Fitness & Leisure Centres
• Commonwealth Sports & Fitness Centre
• Kinsmen Sports Centre
• Kinsmen Pitch & Putt
• ACT Aquatic & Recreation Centre
• Bonnie Doon Leisure Centre
• Confederation Leisure Centre
• Grand Trunk Fitness & Leisure Centre
• Hardisty Fitness & Leisure Centre
• Jasper Place Fitness & Leisure Center
• Londonderry Fitness & Leisure Centre
• Mill Woods Recreation Centre
• O’Leary Leisure Centre
• Peter Hemingway Fitness & Leisure Centre

Scout Registrations
70th Gold Bar Scout Group are accepting 
registrations on an ongoing basis for Beavers 
(ages 5-7), Cubs (ages 8-11), and Scouts (ages 
11-14). This year we are meeting at Fulton Place 
Hall, 6115 Fulton Road. Cubs and Scouts meet 
at 6:30 on Tuesday evenings beginning Sept. 9. 
Beavers meet at 6:30 on Wednesday evenings. 
Registrations will be accepted at the meetings. 
For more information please call Lorna at 
780-465-5594 or Mark at 780-462-4278.

2008 Big Bin Event
The City of Edmonton is hosting Big Bin events for 
household items that can’t be regular waste collec-
tion. City residents will be able to drop off items 
such as old couches, chairs, mattresses and appli-
ances free of charge. Computers and other electron-
ics will also be accepted.  Please note: Hazardous 
waste such as paint, varnish, household cleaners 
and batteries will not be accepted - these must go 
to the ECO Stations for disposal.

All events run from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm.

Sept. 13 & 14 Kennedale 12810 - 58 St.
Sept 20 & 21 Stadium 112 Ave + 90 St.

Girl Power
A program for girls in grades 4, 5, & 6.

Fun, active evenings that will promote building 
confi dence and feeling good about yourself. 
Activities include Arts & Crafts, Dance, Sports, 
Cooking and Cooking and Cooking Body Image.

Thursdays, October 9 to November 27, 2008
6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
Kenilworth Community League Hall
7104 - 87 Ave.

Registration information:
Cost $25.                Code: 302785
Phone: 780-496-4999 press 2
In person: Edmonton Leisure Centres

Newsletter Submissions
If you have a submission for the Gold Bar Newsletter, please call Stacey at 780-465-0486 or e-mail at:
littleherbrik@shaw.ca. 

You can also contact me if you need to post a message on the community sign located at 106 Ave. & 47 St. 
You can access community information and events on the Gold Bar website at: www.goldbarcl.comwww.goldbarcl.com


